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MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING OF THE OWOSSO PLANNING COMMISSION

Council Chambers, City Hall

August 11, 2014 – 7:00 pm
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman William Wascher.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all in attendance.

ROLL CALL:  


Roll Call was taken by Recording Secretary Marty Stinson.

MEMBERS PRESENT:  
Chairman William Wascher, Vice-Chairman Frank Livingston, Secretary Tom Kurtz, Commissioners David Bandkau, Mike O’Leary, Thomas Taylor, Craig Weaver and Randy Woodworth.
MEMBERS ABSENT:  
Commissioner Brent Smith.
OTHERS PRESENT:  
Susan Montenegro, Assistant City Manager and Director of Community Development; Charles Rau, Building Official; Mr. Scott Perrin of Perrin Construction representing the owners of 1400 E. Monroe, Tri-Mer Corporation.  Christian Van Epps, Shiawassee Economic Development Corporation and John Horvath.
AGENDA APPROVAL:  

MOTION BY COMMISSIONER LIVINGSTON, SUPPORTED BY COMMISSIONER WEAVER TO APPROVE THE AGENDA FOR AUGUST 11, 2014. 

YEAS ALL.  MOTION CARRIED.
COMMUNICATIONS:
1. Staff memorandum 






2. Site Plan submission – 1400 E. Monroe
COMMISSIONER / PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None
PUBLIC HEARING:  None
SITE PLAN REVIEW:   1400 E. MONROE
Mr. Scott Perrin of Perrin Construction in Durand noted that the owner of Tri-Mer was out of town and that he would be presenting the site plan for the construction of a new building.  The company makes pollution control equipment and because they can’t produce and assemble the product quickly enough, they need this new building.  Eventually they would like to add onto this building also.  

Mr. Perrin stated the building will have new gas, water, and restrooms; a rolling crane inside; and overhead front doors.  The building will have drain spouts to the east and the parking lot will drain east and north to a ditch and underground drain tile.  There is also a ditch on the east side of the property.  

Ms. Montenegro noted that the Building Official, Charles Rau, stated there is a 60 foot setback on McMillan and South Street on the corner lots rather than the 30 foot setbacks for any future buildings.  Mr. Rau also mentioned there is a future retention pond planned by RWI on the same property.  
Mr. Perrin has already made plans for Consumers Energy to move the overhead wires and pole

MOTION BY COMMISSIONER KURTZ, SUPPORTED BY COMMISSIONER LIVINGSTON THAT THE OWOSSO PLANNING COMMISSION HEREBY APPROVES THE SITE PLAN FOR 1400 E. MONROE STREET. 
YEAS:
ALL.

MOTION CARRIED.
COMMISSIONER / PUBLIC COMMENTS:
Christian Van Epps, Shiawassee Economic Development Corporation, introduced himself.  He was at the meeting to show support for this project.  He is a former Owosso Fellow and has just been hired in at the Chamber of Commerce as a Project Specialist. 
ADJOURNMENT:
MOTION BY COMMISSIONER KURTZ, SUPPORTED BY COMMISSIONER WOODWORTH TO ADJOURN AT 7:17 P.M. 
YEAS ALL.  MOTION CARRIED.






________________________________________







Tom Kurtz, Secretary
mms
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